

NEB Telcon Minutes

February 3, 2011

The teleconference was called to order by President Paul Rinaldi, and the following members attended the call:

Paul Rinaldi, President
Trish Gilbert, Executive Vice President
Barry Krasner, Executive Director
Michael Robicheau, New England Regional Vice President
Tim Smith, Southwest Regional Vice President
Kevin Peterson, Central Regional Vice President
Bryan Zilonis, Great Lakes Regional Vice President
Jim Ullmann, Northwest Mountain Regional Vice President
Hamid Ghaffari, Western Pacific Regional Vice President
Victor Santore, Southern Regional Vice President
Larry Lescanec, Alaskan Regional Vice President

Also in attendance was Abigail Glenn-Chase.

DOT and FAA Labor Forums: DOT will be doing a LR climate survey. The target audience will be facreps, RVPs, ARVPs and LR leads and specialists. Robey action item- facrep, LR leads and LR staff email spreadsheet to be sent to DoT. Barry added that it would be interesting to get the LR Staff's opinions. The survey should be out by the end of March.

IBB Training: Paul urged the RVPs to create a good working relationship with their DOs. It's imperative that we engage and work collaboratively with that mid-level entity.

National Training Rep: Need to submit a name to Rick Ducharme. Paul wants to wait for a call where all the RVPs are present to discuss the importance of this post. This appointee needs to have strong labor relations background as well as training experience. This post would be based out of DC.

Office Internet: Phil Yanchulis has a tech coming out next week to inspect all the National Office's internet functions.

OSI: The OSI list was sent out this morning. We have received a lot of data. The list names people still needing research to determine if the denial of OSI was because of a single event. Some on the list were dropped because they have already received the OSI. Trish asked if the members on the list are getting paid as they get cleared or if they're waiting for the list to be done. Kevin said most of them are going to be paid when the list clears, however, those that were identified in the Eastern and Southern region settlements that have not been paid are to be fast-tracked.

National MOUs: Larry asked if there is a way to send all National MOUs to LR Strategy Teams before Union1 goes to the FAA. Trish mentioned that sometimes the MOUs are negotiated in the room with the FAA and sometime workgroups create them during their meetings. She stressed that we have to give our teams the authority to do their jobs. Larry

asked if the wide-reaching national MOUs could be shared with the LR teams before they go out. Concerns were raised about practicality.

Staff Specialist Contract provision on Good Time: The FAA side was not prepared for the joint meeting. Another time will be scheduled however Bryan believed our side was also somewhat split on the issue and needed further input.

Training order: Changes should be made and the training order should be back to NATCA next week.

Workgroup- Mindful to not overlap workgroups in terms of scheduling.

A handwritten signature in blue ink, appearing to read 'Patricia Gilbert', is written over a horizontal line.

Patricia Gilbert
Executive Vice President